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SUBJECT/TITLE
AN ACT relating to emergency medical services

SPONSOR
Representative Bob Damron

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
x
City;
x
County;
x
Urban-County

x
Charter County
x
Consolidated Local

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 Local Emergency Medical Services Directors

Requirement:
x
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
x
Modifies Existing
x
Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

HB 155/SCS attaches the Kentucky Board of Emergency Medical Services (KBEMS) to the Kentucky Community and Technical College System and makes various changes to its powers, duties, and administrative functions. The KBEMS exercises certain administrative functions of the state not otherwise regulated by the state Board of Medical Licensure or the Cabinet for Health and Family Services in the regulation of the emergency medical services system and the practice of first responders, emergency medical technicians, paramedics, ambulance services, and emergency medical services training institutions.

HB 155/SCS makes no changes to Section 5 which directs the Office of KBEMS to require an "acceptable plan of correction" when disciplining a paramedic, emergency medical technician first responder, emergency medical technician, or any entity regulated by the board. Kentucky currently has 262 licensed ambulance services. About half of the counties have a private ambulance service system, with the rest administratively responsible to local governmental units. At any point in time, there are 60 to 80 local EMS Medical Directors. Some counties share a local EMS Medical Director that is employed by, under contract to, or has volunteered to provide supervision for a paramedic or an ambulance service or both.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 155/SCS on local governments will depend upon whether the local government has a public or private Emergency Medical Services but is likely to be minimal to moderate for those with a public EMS system.

Under Section 5 of the measure, there could be some increased administrative costs incurred by any publicly operated EMS system, depending upon the frequency with which an "acceptable plan of correction" is required to be developed for the Board and whether the plan of correction includes acquiring additional/remedial training of personnel or equipment.
DATA SOURCE(S)
Kentucky Board of Emergency Medical Services staff; LRC Judiciary Committee staff.
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